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September 22, 2022 

 
 
VIA EMAIL (Robin.Fagan@fcc.gov) 
Robin Fagan 
Federal Communications Commission 
Office of the Secretary 
45 L Street NE 
Washington, DC 20554 
 
 
      Re: KCPO-LP, Sioux Falls, SD 
       Facility ID No. 26041 

File Nos. 0000195312 and 0000196169 
   

Dear Ms. Fagan: 
  

I am writing this as a supplement to my September 14, 2022 letter. In that letter, I 

attempted to respond to your email of September 2, 2022. To date, no formal letter has been 

received from your office. I do not know if my September 14, 2022 response has rendered that 

moot. However, the real purpose of this letter is, once again, to plead with you and the rest of 

your contemporaries who are involved in this matter to allow the grant of the Engineering STA 

without prejudice to the outcome of its operational status inquiry. Again, I emphasize that the 

licensee is under financial distress, which is now heading toward a catastrophic result. I am 

pleading, on behalf of my client, for relief. 

The station has been off the air since July 27, 2022. That means that no income has been 

generated by that station. My client cannot receive a paycheck if the station is not operating. In 
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addition, the citizens of Sioux Falls, South Dakota are being deprived of the programming which 

was broadcast on the station. Clearly, there are public interest reasons for action to be taken 

rather than for the Division to purposely drag its feet in order to be vindictive. As more time 

passes without any action, it reinforces the notion that the financial ruination of my client is the 

ultimate purpose for the Bureau’s callous disregard for the livelihood of my client. Please - I 

implore you - allow the station to return to the air so that it can resume broadcasting.  

Sincerely yours, 
 
    
       Aaron P. Shainis 
       Counsel for 
       G.I.G., Inc. 
 
 
 
cc (via e-mail): Barbara Kreisman 
      Shaun Maher 
      Evan Morris 
     Dana Leavitt 
     Mark Colombo 
              Chuck Poppen   


